

STEPHEN REPASCH Chair

GREG ZEBROWSKI Vice Chair

STEVEN GLICKMAN Treasurer

BECKY A. BRADLEY, AICP Executive Director

May 17, 2019

Mr. Michael P. Hanlon, City Clerk City of Allentown 435 West Hamilton Street Allentown, PA 18101

RE: Street Vacation Request – North Emery Street and West Howe Street

Dear Mr. Hanlon:

The Lehigh Valley Planning Commission has reviewed the following proposed street vacation:

- North Emery Street from West Court Street to its terminus at West Howe Street with utility easements
- West Howe Street from North Church Street to its terminus at North Emery Street with utility easements.

The City should ensure that abutting property owners are aware of potential impacts to their properties that may result from this vacation, which could include potential access restrictions to the rear of their properties.

The vacation of this right-of-way will not impact or be impacted by any highway, bridge, or transit projects contained within the 2019 Transportation Improvement Program.

Thank you for forwarding the proposal for review. Please feel free to call me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Michael Donchez

Senior Transportation Planner